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    Note the Dates: 
 

Monday, July 4, 2 PM– Annual 

4th of July Parade and Ice Cream 

Social at the Village Hall.  

 

Thursday, July 14, 7 PM - 

Claiborne Association Board 

Meeting.  

 

Tuesday, August 3, 1 PM -  

“When Claiborne Bridged the 

Chesapeake” at the Talbot 

Historical Society 

 

Saturday, August 27, 5 PM - 

Claiborne Association Picnic  

and General Meeting at the 

home of Priscilla and Tenny 

Sener 

     

July  Birthdays  
 

Renny Johnson 8 

Greg North 11 

Megan McCoy 13 

 Chris Noyes 14 

Brian Boos 20 

Becky Otter 21 

Kathy Bosin 21 

Stella Kabler 25 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Holiday Concert & Dance 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Annual Claiborne 4th of July Parade 

  

 
                                                                                                                                                                                         

 
 

 

 

 

Got a float? A decorated bike?  

A wagon full of kids?   A 

patriotically attired dog?   

Then congratulations - you are 

ready for the annual July 4 

parade! 

We’ll gather at the Hall a little 

before 2:00 to organize 

ourselves and admire one 

another’s finery. Parade 

begins at 2:00, ice cream bars 

afterwards. 

Thank goodness for outdoor 

events! 

 



  

         Crab Alley Concert  
 

 
 

Claiborne was privileged to be 

entertained by Crab Alley Band 

on June 4th. Great concert and 

always blessed to be  

serenaded by Claibornite Chris 

Noyes.  

 

Hopefully the first of several 

more events at the hall this 

year.  

 

 

Help! We’re Running Out!  

 

 
 

Our mail carrier reports that 

we have fewer enough  

package notification tags than 

we have packages.  Please look 

around your car, your desk, 

your kitchen counter, and 

round up the runaways.  

 

Please bring them back to  

their home in the little rack 

below the outgoing 

mailbox.  Thanks! 

 

 

                                                                                                                                      

Bumper Crop of Claiborne Graduates - What’s Next for Them 

                                                                                                                                                                                 

 
      

 

 

 

 

                                                                                    

    

   

   

  

      

  

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anna Kabler, Mike, Stella and Carrie 

Ellie Russell                                             

Ellie graduated from the Seton Home 

Study School and is planning to start at 

Chesapeake College in the fall, as well as 

continue to take online classes and study 

piano with Abby West.  

 

This summer she is working at the 

Tilghman Island Country Store, as well as 

enjoying trips to the beach and visits to 

Frederick, MD to see relatives and friends. 

 

 

Edward will be attending Chesapeake 

College to study environmental science. 

Edward is a Brownsea Counselor at 

Henson Scout Reservation in Dorchester 

County. This summer he is helping the 

newest scouts earn their Totin’ Chip 

badge – specifically safe use of ax, knife, 

and saw.  

 

On May 29th Anna Valentine graduated 

from St. Andrews School in 

Middletown, DE.  Anna is back in 

Claiborne for the summer and will be 

heading to Clark University in 

Worcester Massachusetts in late 

August. 

Charlie will study welding at Chesapeake 

College then CDL training and HVAC 

certification. Charlie’s always enjoyed 

working with his hands and wordworking 

with Mr Blades at SMMHS gave him a great 

foundation. Despite the itch to travel 

Charlie plans to settle on the shore when 

gets older and we hope he does.  

Edward Schaefer and Charlie Hall 



 

Claiborne Association  

 

Get involved! Express your 

ideas and learn what is being 

planned for our community! 

Everyone is welcome when   

the Claiborne Association 

Board meets whether in  

person or via Zoom.  

 

Please contact Mary Gregorio 

at gregorio27@gmail.com  if 

you plan to attend the July 

meeting.  

 

Meeting minutes are available 

on the Claiborne website at 

Association Board Meeting 

Minutes 

 

To add your name to the 

Claiborne birthday List contact 

patflory@gmail.com 

 

A guest editor is needed for  

the August Clarion. If willing, 

please contact Pat Flory at 

patflory@gmail.com or  443-

472-6800.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

When Claiborne Bridged the Chesapeake: 

     

     Claiborne resident, Marty Bollinger will present  "When Claiborne Bridged the   

Chesapeake".  Presentation covers the history of Claiborne as a rail and ferry hub      

     which builds off and expands on the material in the recent set of Clarion articles.  

            

          Date: Wednesday, August 3rd from 1pm-2pm 
          Location: Talbot Historical Society 25 S. Washington Street, Easton                  

       

      For more information and to register click this link: 

      https://talbothistory.org/event/a-date-with-history-marty-bollinger-claiborne/ 

 

The Happiness Chemicals  - Mary Gregorio 

I came across this “hack” recently and 

thought it a good reminder that we 

have some resources at our fingertips 

when we need a bit of a “happiness” 

boost. And some of those resources 

can be found right here in Claiborne!  

Yoga with Mike Keene comes to mind 

as one resource, holiday parades are 

another, and dark chocolate is a 

favorite – especially since 90% of that 

serotonin originates in one’s gut rather 

than in one’s brain. 
 

    Join in the Annual Claiborne 

Parade on the 4th and come to the Annual Claiborne Picnic on August 27th.  You’ll 

find good company, delicious food and an ample supply of dopamine, endorphins, 

oxytocin and serotonin! 

     

    And Visitors in Tilghman Creek  

                                                                                                     

 
                                 Photo by Maura and Libby Bollinger – Monday morning around 8:45  
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